Department Chairs Report to Faculty Senate

21 September, 2007

A key issue for Department Chairs this year is the prioritization of faculty positions eligible for hiring in the coming year.  Discussion at the 14 September meeting centered on the following positions:

Vacant, Existing Positions


New Positions


Theatre/Communications


Elko - Business

CAD/GIS 




Pahrump –Math

Ely – English/Advising


Pahrump – Social Science

Nursing




Music







Fire Science
The committee agreed that the filling the existing vacant positions was a higher priority than the new positions.

The Chair later met with Vice President McFarlane to clarify the status of these positions.  The Nursing vacancy can be filled by transferring a soft money funded faculty to regular faculty, and then searching for a replacement for the soft money position.  The Ely position will remain vacant for this hiring cycle.  The Pahrump – Social Science position can be filled, as the funding is generated in Pahrump.  
This leaves CAD/GIS and Theatre/Comm vacant as a result of faculty leaving.  Vice President McFarlane reports that there is funding for only one of these positions.
At our next meeting, we will discuss what our recommendation on hiring will be. 

Pete Bagley, Chair
